Norton Subcourse Parish Council

Clerk:  Christine Smith



26 Loddon Road, Norton Subcourse, Norwich, NR14 6RT
Email: nortonsubpc@yahoo.co.uk 
Tel:  01508 548709

                  MINUTES
of a Meeting of Norton Subcourse Parish Council

held at Norton Methodist Chapel 
at 7:45pm 

                                  on Wednesday 27 July 2016
Present – Cllrs Andrew Wright (Chair), Jim Rampling and Len Harper. Also present was Christine Smith (clerk) and District Councillor William Kemp
19. Welcome – the Chairman welcomed those present 
20. Apologies – Apologies were received and accepted from Parish Councillors Mike Hedley, Nigel White, Linda Edwards and Geoff Collen plus County Councillor Margaret Stone 
21. Declarations of interest – none
22. Previous Minutes – the minutes of a meeting held Wednesday 25 May 2016 were circulated, APPROVED and signed.
23. Planning Decisions – the following items, which were received after publication of the agenda, were NOTED:
a) BA/2016/0190/FUL – Compartment 22, adjacent to Norton Mill, Ferry Road, Norton Subcourse – the excavation of a scrape to provide material for adjacent flood defence works - APPROVED with conditions
24. Planning Applications –

a) 2016/1262 – workshop at Carr Farm, Low Road, Norton Subcourse – proposed mechanics workshop for maintaining farm machinery – APPROVE – this application required a response before the scheduled meeting: the clerk was delegated authority to respond after consultation with councillors.

25. Planning Correspondence – none received 
26. Transparency Fund Grant – it was NOTED that the application for a Transparency Fund Grant for £621.40 for new computer equipment had been successful

27. Finance – the following items were considered:

a) Payment of the clerk’s expenses of £30 (Broadband provision for June and July 2016 at £15.00 per month) was APPROVED

b) Payment of invoice for new council laptop and printer – GS Computers for £530.00 was APPROVED
The adjournment for public participation was not required.

28. Chairman’s Report – Cllr Andrew Wright reported that the Poor Marsh has a vacancy for a Trustee to be appointed by the parish council; this would be discussed at the next meeting of the council.  He added that the Methodist Chapel was hopeful that it would obtain a grant to carry out repairs to the roof and possibly other work.
29. Parish Councillors’ Reports – Cllr Jim Rampling reported that the majority of potholes previously reported had been filled, but one remained: the clerk would report it again.  Cllr Len Harper noted that grass verges were getting very overgrown and were obscuring the view of drivers.
30. District and County Councillors Reports – District Council William Kemp reported on the Boundary Review, which would probably not have a huge impact on the parish. He added that discussions on Devolution were well underway and a summary had been provided in County Councillor Stone’s report. The council agreed that its concerns over devolution would be reported.  County Councillor Margaret Stone’s report was as tabled and NOTED
31. Electoral Review - The Electoral Review of South Norfolk by the Local Government Boundary Commission for England was NOTED
32. Correspondence – correspondence, as previously circulated, was NOTED.  
33. Next Meeting – the next meeting would be held on Wednesday 21 September 2016 
34. Close – the meeting closed at 9:03pm  







     Signed………………………………………
Date……………………………………
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